MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 4 MARCH 2013 COMMENCING AT 7.30PM

Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs C Allmond

Mrs D Pay
Mr P Maggs

Councillor Mrs Fulljames 





OCC

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES 

Councillor Shouler, Mr P Brown.  

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 

3. MINUTES
The minutes of meeting of 7 January 2013 were approved. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
40 MPH Speed Limit on B430 north of Middleton Stoney
· Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported that she had received an acknowledgment of her request but that the process could be quite lengthy given that there were many requests for speed restrictions across the county. She would keep the matter in hand. 
5. FINANCE 
Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund:

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered 
	£  24.00
	Middleton Stoney VHMC (rent)
All Saints Parish Church 

A F Hickman – post & printing

A F Hickman – salary net of tax 

HMRC – Tax Clerk’s salary

Transfer to VHMC  
	£    12.00
£  200.00

£    64.96 

£  400.00

£  100.00

£1500.00


Village Hall Maintenance Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered
Per General Fund
	£    85.21
£1500.00
	MCFP re Fire Equip Service
	£    39.60


Playground
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered
	£    12.60
	OPFA (re 12/12)  
	£    35.00


Diamond Jubilee

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered 
	£  116.89
	Mrs Pay re Picture Framing
	£    87.20


Members had, once again, agreed not to claim expenses or allowances for the 2013/14 financial year. A notice to this effect had been placed on the parish notice board. 
6. ADOPTION OF STANDING ORDERS & FINANCIAL REGULATIONS  

Members approved the amendments circulated and the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were formally adopted. The Clerk provided each member with a personal copy and a copy will be held on file and also published on the PC website. 

7. PLAYGROUND
· The Clerk confirmed that he had applied for a grant of £900 from the OCC Big Society Fund to cover the cost of 3 picnic tables. The Clerk will ask Mrs O’Dwyer to order these when the grant is approved.
· Mrs O’Dwyer had reported that it was not possible to repair the gate satisfactorily to comply with RoSPA requirements since it was partly rotten. She had obtained 2 quotes from local firms to replace the gate and posts. Members approved the quote of £280.00 from Valley Handyman of Steeple Aston and the Clerk will ask Mrs O’Dwyer to put this in hand. 
· This expenditure is not in the annual budget for 2012/13 and has not been included in the annual budget for 2013/14. After discussion and a proposal by Chairman and seconded by Mr Maggs, members agreed to place the unbudgeted income of £624.74 received from Smiths in April 2012 to the Playground account to offset and to provide for other future unforeseen small maintenance costs.  
· Mrs O’Dwyer also reported some mole infestation and members agreed that Mrs O’Dwyer should employ a mole catcher. 

· Moss and algae was also a problem on the hard surfaces and Mrs O’Dwyer will purchase a suitable treatment and deal with this as part of the spring clean up.    

8.VILLAGE HALL

· The Local Council elections will be held on 2 May 2013 and the Village Hall has been hired by CDC.
· Mrs Pay is proceeding with obtaining quotes for external painting and would report back.  
Village Hall Sign

· The Clerk confirmed that he had applied for a grant of £350 from the OCC Big Society Fund to cover the cost of a wall sign for the Village Hall. Some designs and materials have already been discussed and Mrs Pay will now progress this through the VHMC. 
Flagstaff.
· A Flagstaff and Union Flag had been purchased from surplus Diamond Jubilee funds. There was some discussion as to its suitability and Mr Maggs will inspect the flag staff and report back.   
9. CORRESPONDENCE
None circulated which had not been noted elsewhere. 

10. PLANNING MATTERS 
Agrivert

Next liaison meeting is scheduled for 12 March 2013.    
Ardley EfW – Incinerator.

· The application re roofing materials to fulfill Condition 33 under MW.0139/12 was considered at OCC Planning Committee on 4 March. We and other parishes had objected to the shiny aluminium roofing material proposed by Viridor. Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported that the Committee had deferred a decision until the next OCC Planning Committee meeting to be held on Monday 15th April at 2.00pm in County Hall. 
· She stressed that it was important that there be some representation from the three parishes affected by this building. In the meantime Planning Officers will try to arrange a meeting with parishes to view a range of alternative materials provided by Viridor to try to decide on an acceptable material. Councillor Mrs Fulljames will try to facilitate this as soon as possible. The materials will also be available at the Viridor Liaison Group meeting to be held on 21 March.  

Ardley EfW -Landfill site    

· We had objected to a request to allow use of the Landfill site on Good Friday which would be in breach of Condition 41.  

Albion Land
· A revised Environmental Statement had been produced and circulated. This did nothing to change members’ views and we have responded by re-iterating our former objections. 
Oxfordshire Minerals & Waste Plan 

· Note received to indicate that the Public examination has been postponed until 31 May. 
Under Urgent Business arrangements we had responded to:
· 12/01710/F and 12/01711/F – Heyfordian School Trust (Free School) - Change of use of buildings. No Objections but comment had been made re possible impact of provision of primary education in adjacent village schools and secondary education in Bicester. 
11. OXON CC
Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported that:

· OCC had decided an increase in Council Tax by 2%. OCC felt this was the best way forward since it was already faced with budget cuts of £46 million to be implemented by 2017. 

· The Big Society Fund has been referred to earlier but next year it is not likely to be available to villages at current levels. 
12. CHERWELL DC
Councillor Mr Fulljames reported:

· CDC will not be raising its Council Tax.

· The Tesco/Bicester Village planning decision had not been ‘called in’ by Secretary of State and so the proposal will go ahead with Bicester Village eventually taking over the current Tesco site and Tesco moving to a new site near Bicester Avenue.
· In spite of its discomfort over the Tesco planning approval, Sainsburys is proceeding with the development and is now proposing to increase the size of its outlet by introducing a mezzanine floor.

· Members expressed their concerns re the new road layout in Bicester and felt there could be significant traffic congestion as a result.   

13. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
None.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Street light outside VH is still not working. Mrs Pay had reported this but it needs new cabling. Southern Electric has this in hand but there is a long lead time for this type of repair.    

15. NEXT MEETING

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on 8 May 2013 commencing at 7.00pm and this will be followed by the next Parish Council Meeting and AGM.  
Meeting closed at 8.35pm.    
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